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Thank you, Madame President.
The Czech Republic aligns itself with the EU statement (and the joint statement delivered by Denmark).
We wish to thank the (UN) High Commissioner for her report. The information collected reveals serious violations of human rights and that many actions conducted in the context of elections were aimed at curtailing the rights to freedoms of opinion and expression, peaceful assembly and association, the right to participate in political affairs. The prevelance of torture and ill-treatment, cases of enforced disappearances have led to a human rights crisis of a magnitude unprecedented in Belarus, compounded by the persistant lack of investigations and accountability. We therefore support international investigation into these violations and abuses. 
The first part of hundreds of politically motivated cases has been brought to trials. We join the High Commissioner in her call for immediate and unconditional release of all those unlawfully or arbitrarily detained, including human rights defenders, journalists and lawyers. We are concerned about the situation of Ihar Losik, Darja Čuľcova and Katerina Andrejeva and more than two hundred other people. Unfortunately, the Belarusian authorities only continue their increased harassment of civil society. This needs to stop.
Only respect for human rights, the rule of law and free and fair elections can guarantee a stable future of Belarus. Use of the expertise offered by international human rights mechanisms and implementation of recommendations, such as those included in your report, Madame High Commissioner, or in the Moscow Mechanism report, can assist Belarus to conduct necessary legislative reforms and bring the practice into line with international standards. 
I thank you.

